
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
Circular no.: 20-025/G03 

29th October, 2020 
Dear Parents,  

Circular on SSPA 2019/2021 arrangements for 1st and 2nd Internal Assessments 
  According to the circular 19-105, we postponed the P.5 2nd term internal assessment in 
2019-2020 to P.6 1st term in 2020-2021. In August, the Education Bureau(EDB) announced to 
suspend the face-to-face classes and on-campus activities, the schedule and arrangements for 
class resumption in Hong Kong have yet to be confirmed for P.6 cross-border students. The 
EDB provide schools in need with greater flexibility under the current epidemic, which includes: 

1. Conduct examinations for students upon commencement of the new school year by 
making appropriate arrangements. 

2. Consider adopting school-based internal assessments for the students concerned in a 
professional manner as a replacement for P.5 2nd term internal assessment. 

3. If schools encounter difficulties in considering internal assessments and therefore 
students’ scores in each subject can’t be assessed, they may consider submitting an 
integrated rank order of all P.6 students. 

 Due to the impact of the epidemic, the EDB understands that some schools may encounter 
diverse difficulties and manage to conduct only one internal assessment before the 
Discretionary Places stage. Our school will submit the two internal assessment scores of our 
students in a combined way for the preparation of the Rank Order List. 
 As suggested by EDB, relevant internal professional assessments should be devised with 
the help of evidence-based assessment materials. Schools may consider drawing reference 
from students’ performances in P.5 1st term examination, it included all subjects which needs to 
be submitted in internal assessment. So, we decided to use the scores in the P.5 1st term 
examination as the combined internal assessment score, which is the best method upon the 
above. 
 To summarize, the SSPA 2019/2021 arrangements are as follows: 

 We will submit the students’ result in P.5 1st term as the internal assessment scores in a 
combined way before the Discretionary stage. 

 The tentative date of the next internal assessment for SSPA will be held in late March, 
we will make the announcement if there will be any change. 

 
  For enquiries, please contact Mr. Cheng Chung Hang. 
 
              Yours faithfully, 
 
                      

 Chow Kim Ho 
Principal 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 

Reply Slip of Circular no.: 20-025/G03 <Please return it to Mr. Cheng via the class teacher> 
Circular on SSPA 2019/2021 arrangements for 1st and 2nd Internal Assessments 

Dear Principal,  
  
I have acknowledged the circular regarding the arrangements for 1st and 2nd Internal 
Assessments foe Secondary School Places Allocation 2019/2021. 
 
Parent’s Opinion (if any):                 
 

Student’s Name:  Parent’s Signature:  

Class:  Date:   


